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Thoughts from the Editor

The Health of the Hobby

Did you hear the one about the half-blind model railroader? He

glued is finger to his eye lid' I know that was a bad joke. What is

not a joke is the fact that the majority of model railroaders are

advancing in age. As these modelers age so do the problems that

are associated with older age. Since modeling is not a very active

hobby when compared to golf, hunting, fishing or mountain

climbing. We as model railroaders need to take the extra time to

ensure that we will have time to enjoy our hobby to the fullest. Many of us know or have

heard of someone in our circle of friends or family that has had a health crisis. Sometimes these health issues are minor

and can be resolved in a few weeks or months. Sometime these issues will affect us for the rest of our lives.

Unfortunately they don’t offer an Achievement Certificate in the Master Model Railroader program for passing your

yearly physicals or being tested for various other health skills. Maybe they should!

Later on in this newsletter is the obituary for Adam Eastman who sadly passed away at the age of 43. While Adam is not

here anymore to share his love of railroads and modeling with the rest of us, he leaves behind a very important lesson

for all us to learn. Do the best you can to take care of yourself. Don’t ignore that little pain, ache or discomfort without

letting someone having a look. Hopefully catching problems early on can prevent a sad ending to a life taken to early.

Thank you to Adam for that reminder.

This month the presentation at our event will be by Dr. Bogus about eyes, eye aging, close-up work and eye safety.

Personally, I have taken the matter to heart and improved the eye magnification I use as well as the amount of light I use

when working on details. This presentation provides a prime opportunity for all us to reassess this one small aspect of

our lives and make a change for the better. This presentation may not seem as exciting as learning a new modeling skill,

but it could be just as important. I hope to see you all there! I know another bad joke.

Happy Modeling!

Rick Luther

Newsletter Editor

Northern Utah Division of the NMRA

luther7664@comcast.net
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What Happened Last Month

The March 18th, 2017 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a presentation by Rick Luther on "Operations without

the Aggravation - Car routing without all the paperwork". Rick explained a simplified system that anyone could use to

move rolling stock on their layout. The system is called "Car Orders". Rick began by reviewing the various methods that

you can use to move rolling around around the layout. Systems such as random, markers on cars, wheel reports, switch

lists and car cards and waybills. A lot of the methods require that you spend a great deal of time sitting in front of your

computer to make the system work correctly. We all know how frustrating computers can be from time to time. All you

need to do is create a grid of the industries and the types of cars they will receive. With the grid completed, you can

create a car order form that explains where the car is needed at a yard, town or industry. Once the car has been

delivered the car order form is turned over and the form explains what happens to the car when it is ready to be picked

up. The car order is not tied to a specific car by the road number. Any available car in the train can be used to fill the car

order. There is little to no paperwork that must be carried by the engineer and cars with the same road number can be

used on the same train. What can typically take months of computer time can be completed in a matter hours. For more

detailed information you can download a pdf of Rick's presentation from our website at this link:

http://northernutahnmra.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/CarOrderPresentation_Online.pdf

Despite the fact that we had quite a few technical issues at last months event (shades not closing, projectors burning out

and a microphone that died) we had a good turn out. Our AP Chairman, Jim Wanlass, handed out three Merit Awards to

Rick Luther for Structures-Track in Turnouts, Crossovers and Gauntlet Turnouts. Congratulations for job well done!
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Learn Something New

Presentation

Eye Health and Safety

Presented by Dr. Bogus

Dr. Bogus will do a presentation on eyes, eye aging, close-up work and eye safety.

Presentation

The Circus - All about the prototype and Modeling

Presented by Marty Peterson

An updated presentation on circuses with updates reflecting the major changes in the

Ringling Brothers, Barnum & Bailey Circus that have happened in the last few months.

Presentation

Not finalized yet

Presentation

Modeling the McWane Ductile Pipe Plant

Presented by Guil Rand

Learn how Guil modeled this fascinating cast iron industry in Provo, Utah.
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Discovery Gateway Project Layout

We will NOT be working on the Discovery Gateway’s Children's Layout this coming

Saturday. It’s been rescheduled for Saturday, April 29th at 10:00 am, 11:00 am, and

3:00 pm. We will be having our usual monthly event on the 15th from 3:00 - 5:00 pm.

Our usual Board Meeting will be at the usual time in the Art Space. The rest of the

Museum has a massive program that day.

A note about last month's parking issues:

Last Month’s parking problem was a one time issue due to the Comic Con and basketball games in the area. Any one

charge $5 for parking should have now been reimbursed. I have been assured this will not happen again.

Blaine Holbrook

Board Director, Northern Division, NMRA

801-580-1459

bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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Division Operations Group News

The DOGs are taking a recess until further notice. Keep those thumbs warmed up as we

will be back shuffling cars and cussing at the dispatcher soon. Stay Tuned!

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs

Northern Utah Division of the NMRA

Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

What is on your workbench? If you are like me, you might have more projects

started than you care to admit. Working on AP requirements helped me to focus

and with setting some goals and personal deadlines I have now completed more

projects than ever! Not counting the numerous projects started, I have two

“active” projects I’m currently working on. One is to finish a scratch-built

locomotive I started about a year ago. The other one I’m building staging

cassettes. I really like railfanning my own layout but seeing the same train go

around the layout for the 100th time can get old. With the cassettes, I can have a

small train run around a few times then off the layout and put the whole train on a

custom shelving unit under the layout. I can then grab a different cassette and

have a different train come onto the layout in seconds. I think it’s really cool!

Combine that with the information Rick presented about operations at his clinic last month and the possibilities are

endless!

One of my two active projects will get me closer to another AP Certificate. The other not so but it really enhances my

“train time.” I’ll bet that some of you have at least one project you are working on that would get you one step closer to

an AP Certificate. If you are reading along in the NMRA Magazine about my Quest for MMR hopefully you will get the

idea that I didn’t do anything super-out-of-the-ordinary to achieve it. I just took it one step at a time, checking off virtual

boxes until I had enough requirements done to send in the paperwork required. I was having fun with trains all the while.

Let me know what you are working on and if you are interested in earning certificates I’ll try to help you come up with

some goals to get you there and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585

AP Chairman

ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Intermountain Train Expo

As you know, the Intermountain Train Expo 2017 is the second year at our much larger venue the South Towne Expo

Center in Sandy, Utah. We will have the perfect mix of layouts, vendors, manufacturers, hands-on activities, and is

expected to sell out again. For 2017 we are adding adult hands-on clinics including backdrop painting, airbrushing,

building quick and easy trees, creating mountains and more.  If you would like to present a hands-on clinic or help with

the hands-on clinics at the show please let us know.

November 11th & 12th, 2017

South Towne Expo Center - 9575 State Street Sandy, Utah

Show hours: Saturday 9 AM to 5 PM, Sunday 9 AM to 4 PM
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2019 NMRA National Convention

The 2019 National Convention Committee has been meeting every month since January and is

working hard setting up budgets, clinics, layout tours, Prototype Rail, Non-Rail Tours and updating

our brochure. We will have a booth at the 2017 convention in Orlando promoting the 2019

Convention. We are now looking for a volunteers to assist at the 2019 convention. These volunteers

will be needed to help with various activities during the convention. They will help with

pre-registration, registration, tours helpers, setting up clinics, directing people to various activities,

the silent auction and general help for whatever is needed. If you are interested please sign-up at

our monthly event or at the link below. 

http://goo.gl/forms/csKvYd8IRd

Alan Anderson

2019 Convention Chairman

nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Division News Items

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in previous Promontory Posts, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention shirts. There are now

four unclaimed shirts-- two 2XL Division shirts and one each XL and 2XL Convention shirts -- $27.00 for the Division

Shirts and $22.00 for convention shirts. (Why the price difference? Division shirts have a pocket, Convention shirts do

not.)

UPCOMING AREA CONVENTIONS

As noted last month, there are two model railroad convention coming this year that should

be of interest to all Division members

The first, coming June 8-11, 2017 in Durango, Colorado, is the Rocky Mountain Region

Convention. The primary draw is a ride on the Durango & Silverton Narrow Gauge Railroad

Saturday, June 10, 2017.

Thursday is registration and entering the contests. Friday features six clinics and tours of the

D&S shop and yard, home layouts and SOUNDTRAXX. As mentioned, Saturday is the ride

on the DSNGRR with two clinics in the evening. Sunday morning will feature DSNGRR

photo opportunities and distribution of the contest awards.

The early registration fee of $45.00 is valid until April 15, 2017, $75.00 after April 25, 2017.

For more detailed information go to:

http://www.rmr-nmra.org/RMRConvention2017/AnimasRails.html

The second, the 37th National Narrow Gauge Convention, will be held Aug. 30th - Sept. 2nd,

2017 in Denver, Colorado at the Marriott Denver Tech Center Hotel.

Do you have to be narrow-minded to attend and enjoy a narrow gauge convention? Absolutely

not! You will meet many great people and learn many modeling techniques. At the moment,

forty-nine clinics and many, many rail and non-rail tours. And for those who need a taste of a

national convention and can not make it to Florida, a National Narrow Gauge Convention is

very similar to a NMRA National convention.

For more detailed information go to: http://www.37nngc.com/

Adam Rodney Eastman

In the early morning hours on Friday, March 31, 2017, Adam Rodney Eastman our

loving husband, father, son, brother, uncle, nephew, and friend returned home to the

arms of his Father in Heaven. He died from complications related to his valiant

16-month fight against stage 4 colon cancer.

Adam was born in Provo, Utah on Thanksgiving Day, November 28, 1974, to Rodney

Gordon Eastman and Michele Thurston Eastman. He went to Orem schools,

graduating from Mountain View High School.

A valiant member of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, he served the

Lord in the San Bernardino California Mission. He had a strong testimony of Jesus

Christ and an unwavering love of and loyalty to his family and close friends. He was extremely intelligent and had a

passion for teaching others to love history and learning.

In his young adult years, he worked as a conductor, engineer and fireman at the Heber Valley Railroad and the Durango

and Silverton Narrow Gauge Railroad. He was saved from a life of solitary “railfanning” when he met and became

engaged to the love of his life, Stephanee Dawn Smith. They were sealed for time and all eternity in the Mount

Timpanogos Temple on May 18, 2001. Their marriage was blessed with four beautiful children, Grace (12), Emma (10),

Maggie (8), and Jack (4). He was a wonderful father and his family was the light of his life.

While living in Lehi, Utah, he received a bachelor’s degree from Utah Valley State College and a master’s degree in

history from Brigham Young University. In 2006, he moved with his family to Oklahoma to pursue his doctoral degree in

Western American History at University of Oklahoma, which he received in 2013. He and his family enjoyed eight years

in Norman, Oklahoma, and made many lifelong friends. He worked hard making the house they bought a home that his

family could enjoy.

He then moved his family back to Utah, where he became a professor of history at Utah Valley University. He loved

being a teacher and also was a lifelong learner. He could fix anything, and if he didn’t know how to fix it, he would study

and learn how.

He had a love of anything trains, and he raised his children, even the girls to love them also. He served as president of

the Ophir and Tintic Model Railroad Club and spent many hours building intricate model railroad layouts.

Please consider donating in Adam’s memory to the Jack and Jill Late Stage Cancer Foundation (https://jajf.org) or Reel

Recovery, a national non-profit that provides fly fishing retreats for men living with all forms of cancer

(http://reelrecovery.org/).

DONATIONS FOR SALE

Remember the list of items donated to the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, in last month's Promontory Post?  Now there

are some more.  Some have been sold, Geoff Carter will be taking charge of selling the rest.  Most of the items will be at

the July Division Event.  Cash or checks only.
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New Division Rolling Stock

2017 NORTHERN UTAH DIVISION CAR

The car chosen for the 2019 Northern Utah Division car is the Denver & Salt Lake refrigerator car.

The Denver & Salt Lake had six of these, 60000-60005, built by Pullman in April 1913. They were steel underframe,

wood body cars painted burnt orange for most of their working life then painted black toward the end. They were in

service until 1947; there is no record of their disposition but were likely scrapped or sold by the D&RGW.

We have chosen the orange color for our reefers (more colorful than black) and we are using the Accurail 4800 series

40' wood refrigerator car, which is very close to the prototype. Thanks to Ken Shaver of the Denver & Salt Lake

Historical Society giving us great input about the artwork and supplying a builders photograph, the lettering is exact.

Renumbering decals will be included automatically for purchases of two or more cars, by request for single cars.

The reefers arrived shortly before the Hostler's Festival and many have been sold or are reserved. As of the writing, we

have 16 of the 51 available. The cars will be at the March Northern Utah Division, NMRA, event. The cars are available

for $35 each.

To reserve your car please contact Stan Jennings at 801-967-0999 or order from our website

http://northernutahnmra.org/club-car/.
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

The Golden Spike Club have been busy working on numerous projects including getting the narrow

gauge line up and running. Come down the Second Saturday of the month for our next open house.

We now have a new website that we will be updating with new content! Check it out at

www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

We're one week away!! Invite your friends and family, we are going to make this ride day a big

one! Cross your fingers it does not rain. We will have the usual ride trains, there will also be

trains on display around the park and a food truck! Be sure to share this event!

Be sure to join us the third Saturday of every month, from March to October, as the South

Weber Model Railroad Club gives free train rides at Canyon Meadows Park in South Weber

Utah! Donations are greatly appreciated to help expand the track and pay for maintenance and

upgrades.

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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Classifieds

Super-V Cradle

Made of soft foam, the uniquely designed Super-V Cradle holds your model firmly in any position, yet won't damage fine

detail. Ideal for painting, weathering, working on couplers, wheelsets, and more. Measures 12"L X 4"W X 2"H.

Only $9.95. + $2.00 S/H. www.kissmethodinc.com
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them

that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your

information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by

email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact
the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website

at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s

Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone

at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:

gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union

Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website

at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367. Visit their website at http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,

Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit

their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden
Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their

website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,

two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from

Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact

Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS

mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS
mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be

located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western

Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to
have trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website

at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.

Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website

at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney

Treasurer: Stan Jennings

Board of Director: Jim Wanlass

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Blaine Holbrook

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Presentation & Workshop Coordinator: Stan Jennings

Layout Tours: Pete Harmon

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Janet Jennings

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

NEW LOCATION!
Utah's center for model railroading excellence!

Join us every third Saturday at the
Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum

at the Gateway Shopping Center

444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City
from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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Northern Utah Division of NMRA

Discovery Gateway Children 444 West 100 South

Salt Lake City, Utah 84101

www.northernutahnmra.org
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